　　July　　　日　, 2013
Dear City Councilman Frank Quintero and the members of the City Council of Glendale,
I am writing this letter to you on behalf of many concerned Japanese. 

I learned the news that City Council of Glendale supported the idea of “Comfort Woman” Monument in March, and the monument will be unveiled on 30th of July at a public event in Central Park. 
Recent few years, Korean American’s anti-Japanese propaganda and lobbying become extremely active. Korean’s allegation is during WWII the Imperial Armed Forces of Japan abducted approximately 200,000 young women and forced them into sexual slavery known as “comfort women”. Korean American groups have already put up monuments of comfort women in the public properties in NJ and NY. Japanese are upset about this situation.

We do not try to rewrite the history. Also we are not revisionists or right wings. As the fabricated history is spreading, we cannot miss damaged our ancestors’ honor, and we want you to know the fact what the real history is.

Japanese government and South Korean government authorities jointly conducted a survey on comfort women issue in the 1990s. There was no evidence proving participation and forcing nature of the Japanese government and the Japanese military other than former comfort women’s testimony. “Approximately 200,000 young women were abducted and forced into sexual slavery” is not the fact. If you believe this number and abduction as the fact, please present reliable primary sources and name the historians which will fully convince we Japanese.

Friendly relationship among US, South Korea, and Japan is very important due to stabilization for Asia-Pacific region. Because of this anti-Japan propaganda problem, public sentiment got worse among all three countries. Then those situations make happy military expansion countries and Communist terrorist counties, such as China and North Korea.

We are to cherish and share our growth and prosperity of the region together for years to come.　Our partnership should never be affected by the phony propaganda.
I am grateful to you for taking valuable time to read this mail.

Sincerely yours,

署名(ローマ字　又は　日本語)
　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
なまえ（ﾛｰﾏ字）　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
住所（市、県だけでも）　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　 
Japan
